[bookmark: _Hlk149633883]East Arapahoe Metropolitan District
January 30, 2024
This Special Working Group Meeting was called to discuss fencing proposals.  It was hosted virtually via Zoom and was properly posted at the South Entrance, and additionally on the Districts Website SRRHoA.org

[bookmark: _Hlk149633926]Call to Order/Attendance:  Wayne King, Deanne Bihler, Bill Bentley and Nathan Crumb all joined the zoom call, Clint Dawes was unable to attend.  Wayne called the meeting to order. 
[bookmark: _Hlk149634374]Fencing -Wayne thanked Nathan for getting 3 bids and updated the group on discussions with Cody from Split Rail Fence    Company, the lowest of the 3 bids, coming in at $25,000 or $15.38 per linear foot.  
· Discussion ensured on the areas to focus on and the methods for install and removal – including: 
· concrete from the old posts will be left in place unless above grade 
· post locations will be shifted down the fence line several feet to expedite removal/installation.  
· A combination of wet set, dry set and dirt tamp only will be utilized depending on the location of the fencing.  Dirt tamp in areas were cars have damaged fence multiple times – expedites repair.
· Discussion on surveying – decided that due to locations and direct replacement, no surveys were required on these proposed sections.
· The sections of fencing to address will include: 
· Entire fence along the North side of the driving range, 
· Section West of the park running along the South side of E. Euclid to the South entrance, 
· 3 bridle trail entrances which will receive “returns” that make the openings only 36” wide, but with removable padlocked posts.  This should limit unauthorized motorized vehicle traffic (ATV’s) yet still allow for mowing after removing the locked sections. 
· Section starting West of the Smoky Hill entrance until allotted funds have been utilized
· It was noted that Wayne had contacted the Golf Course again to ask them to contribute $5,000 toward the fence replacement since it benefits them as well, and to inform them of the pending repair/replacement in case they had any concerns.  The Director of Golf Operations expressed his appreciation for the call and indicated it was likely they would be able to contribute, but was not able to finalize prior to this meeting.  As such, it was decided that any funds received from the Golf Course would simply increase the amount of fencing replaced along Smoky Hill.
· Cody has also offered to coordinate with individual homeowners on areas that need attention but are there responsibility since they directly abut individual homeowner properties.  He will offer them the same pricing.  Further discussion on the proper process for notification from the EAMD and Cody will be discussed at the next meeting.
· Discussion ensued on whether to spend an additional $5,000 and increase the amount of fencing to replace.  Decided to hold at $25,000 until fall when we can access budget status and other priorities such as trees and park parking.
Resolution – After discussion, Wayne summarized the points outlined above and asked for a motion adopt a resolution allowing him to execute a contract with Cody and Split Rail Fence to accomplish the above for $25,000.  Deanne so moved, and Nathan seconded.  All were in favor, Resolution Adopted.

[bookmark: _Hlk149656464]Adjourn – motioned by Bill, seconded by Deanne.  All in favor, meeting adjourned
[bookmark: _Hlk152570470][bookmark: _Hlk157080993]Upcoming EAMD Meeting: March 12, 2024 - 7pm, L200 Grandview
Minutes respectfully submitted by Wayne King
